
Selectman's Meeting 

Monday, March 7, 2016 

 

Selectmen: Linda Post, Dave Matthews, Tom Von Malder 

Present: Richard Carver, Michael Voncannon, Helen Rogers, Adam Marcus, Ken 

Wexler, Maynard Curtis 

 

No Assessors Meeting 

 

4:04 PM  Selectman's Meeting opened 
Tom Von Malder motioned to sign Release Deed and Bill of Sale of the sewer grinder 

pump for Donna and Steven Belyea.  Dave Matthews seconded.  All in favor. 

 

No updates on Dangerous Buildings. 

 

Ken Wexler recommended that the Selectmen send a letter to the Airport Manager, Jeff 

Northgraves nominating Maynard Curtis to retain the District 1 seat on the Airport Public 

Advisory Committee. 

Dave Matthews motioned to recommend to the Airport Public Advisory Committee for 

Maynard Curtis to retain the District 1 seat.  Tom Von Malder seconded.  All in favor. 

 

Michael Voncannon reported that she has not been able to ascertain the ownership of the 

Ingraham Cemetery and suggested that Attorney Fred Newcomb get involved. 

Dave Matthews motioned to ask Fred Newcomb to research the ownership of the 

Ingraham Cemetery.  Tom Von Malder seconded.  All in favor. 

 

Michael also inquired about the status of the changes to the Cemetery Ordinances 

submitted by the Cemetery Committee. 

Dave Matthews motioned to refer the Cemetery Ordinance changes to the Ordinance 

Committee as presented by the Cemetery Committee for review and approval.  Tom Von 

Malder seconded.  All in favor. 

 

Selectmen discussed the Stump Dump position.  Frank Ross sent an email to Linda Post 

that Tyler Smith would like to stay in the position.  A contract labor stipend will be paid 

to the fill-in attendant. 

 

The Owls Head Transportation Museum submitted a license application for a "Game of 

Chance" for approval. 

Tom Von Malder motioned to approve the license application for the Owls Head 

Transportation Museum for their "Game of Chance".  Dave Matthews seconded.  All in 

favor. 

 

The Selectmen reviewed a Resume submitted by Wayne Meserve for the seat on the 

Board of Appeals. 



Dave Matthews motioned to appoint Wayne Meserve to the Zoning Board of Appeals.  

Amended to, to fill the open term.  Tom Von Malder seconded.  All  in favor. 

 

Helen Rogers came to the Selectmen asking permission to use the Community Building 

for a benefit supper for a co-worker with stage 3 cancer. 

Dave Matthews motioned to approved Helen Rogers the use of the Community Building 

on March 26, 2016 for a benefit supper at no cost.  Tom Von Malder seconded.  All in 

favor. 

 

Adam Marcus came to the Selectmen asking how to get a mooring on Crescent Beach.  

The Selectmen referred him to the Assistant Harbor Master. 

 

Tom Von Malder motioned for the town to use the cash reserve for the land purchase.  

Dave Matthews seconded.  Dave Matthews motioned to amend Tom Von Malder's 

motion to recommend to the town to use the undesignated funds for the purchase of land 

located at map 11 lot 33.  Tom Von Malder seconded.  All in favor. 

 

Linda Post called for a vote for Selectmen to support the use of the undesignated funds 

for the purchase of land located at map 11 lot 33.  All in favor. 

 

Warrants and payroll were reviewed and signed. 

 

Tom Von Malder motioned to accept the minutes from February 16, 2016.  Linda Post 

seconded.  All in favor.  Dave Matthews abstain.  

 

5:05 PM  Selectman's Meeting adjourned.  

 

 
Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Heather-Rae Steeves 

Recording Secretary  

 


